
PARKS & RECREATION COMMISSION

SPECIAL MEETING

WEDNESDAY NOVEMBER 15, 2023
7:30 P.M. 

Commission Room

Meeting Minutes
Official actions of the commission in these minutes are indicated by underlining.

The Weston Parks and Recreation Commission (WPRC) held its regular monthly meeting on November 15, 2023 in person. Commissioners present: Elizabeth Pocsik, Mark Crowley and Larry Shore. Also present: Dave Ungar (Parks & Recreation Director), Lynn Stevens   (Aquatic Director) and Joe Parciasepe (Program Director) Public present, Doug Reiss Weston Softball.
Call to order at 7:35 PM by Chairwoman Pocsik. There was a motion to approve the minutes of the regular monthly Commissioners meeting on September 11, 2023.  Motion approved unanimously 3-0.
1) Public Forum

none. 

2) Unfinished Business.
a) Commissioner Shore asked about the progress if any of the Pickle ball courts. Dave met with Conservation Planner Tom Failla at Bisceglie Parks to look at locations. Dave will reach out to the Engineer from McCord Engineering to ask him to develop a plan that can be presented to the Selectmen for their review and approval. This will have an order of magnitude cost estimate for the ground work and tree work needed to level the area for courts.
b) Doug Reiss from Weston Softball reported on the status of the projects that they are undertaking presently. Dugouts at Morehouse Farm Park field #3 are completed as is the outfield fence. Doug has indicated that batting cages and a storage shed are the next projects that Weston Softball wants to accomplish there.
3) Reports from standing committees.
a) Administrative Committee

i ) Chairwoman Poscik asked Commissioner Shore if he  has had any success in working with the DTC  on a search for replacement Commission members as P&R is down two members. Commissioner Schramm had reached out and endorsed Doug Reiss to be forwarded to the RTC and the Board of Selectmen for their review and possible appointment. Doug’s interview with the BOS is scheduled for Thursday November 16th.
      b) Aquatics Committee

i. Lynn Stevens reported on  the issue with the Dectron HVAC unit at the pool. The unit has broken down and repair parts aren’t expected to be on site for a month at best. The air quality and heat have been impacted and the Board of Ed Facilities Department has met with Lynn and Dave to try to adjust the ceiling fans to keep the pool temperature from dropping and at the same time keep the air quality up to standard. There was also an issue (now corrected) with the sewage pump at the Middle School. 
      c) Fields Committee 

i). Irrigation systems have been winterized as the fall season has ended for the year.
Overall conditions of the fields have held up well.

      d) Program Committee

i) Joe Parciasepe reported on the various programs currently running as well as a recap of the winter registrations. Highlighted by 150 ski program registrations in less than 24 hours. Basketball program registrations are strong with 132 children registered as of today. Dance and Jump afterschool has returned with a strong registration after not having enough enrollments the past few sessions. A new before school program for the benefit of working parents has been offered and as of now the enrollment is small but the program is appreciated by the parents who need an early drop off before school.
4) New Business

a)  A resident has expressed interest in donating a playground from their home to the town. Dave and Joe went to look at it and it is a spectacular playground. Dave will check to make sure it is a commercial use play structure and potentially this could replace the current playground at Keene Park when the utility work is completed there in the spring by Eversource. 

b) The 2023 Annual Report for Parks & Recreation was distributed to the Commissioners for their review.

5) Correspondence, none

6) Announcements, Remarks for the good of the order, none
7)  Adjournment:  Chairwoman Pocsik motions to adjourn.  Motion passes unanimously.  8:38pm.
Respectfully Submitted,
David E. Ungar

Director, 

Weston Parks and Recreation Department

